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NEXT AUSTRALIAN GOVERNMENT MUST END MATHS CRISIS
The Australian Mathematical Society (AustMS) and the Australian Association of Mathematics Teachers (AAMT) want a commitment from the leaders of the major political parties that the next Australian Government will end the current crisis in mathematics education.

Mathematics is critical to modern life and our technology-based society, with Australia’s demand for mathematics and statistics graduates predicted to grow by 3.5 percent annually until 2013.

However, a recent university study has revealed a 27 percent decline in student numbers studying advanced mathematics at high school between 1995–2007, and a 15 percent decline in numbers enrolled in mathematics majors at universities between 2001–2007.

“Not enough attention has been paid to this issue by Governments for the past 15 years,” said AAMT President Peter Sullivan. “As a result, Australia is in a real crisis, and the introduction of the national curriculum is the perfect time for the new Australian Government to fix this problem,” he said.

Together, the AustMS and the AAMT are calling for Federal Government initiatives to:

· reverse the decline in students studying mathematics at post-compulsory years and at university

· attract more suitable graduates to teaching

· assist those currently teaching mathematics who do not have formal qualifications in the discipline

· assist educators to ensure that all students reach their full potential in this important subject.

“While there have been initiatives in the past, they’ve often lacked sufficient funding or government commitment to make much impact on the situation,” said AustMS President Nalini Joshi. “There must be a genuine commitment from the Australian Government to address this problem, or Australia is going to suffer dearly,” she added.

Both organisations agree that the flow-on effect is having serious consequences.

“A lack of suitably qualified and enthusiastic teachers, means inadequate learning by many students, which means a lack of job and life skills in the real world,” said Professor Sullivan. “And it’s not just scientists or engineers, those traditional maths areas; it’s in business, health sciences, trades and other jobs where people are struggling with the maths they need.”

Countries such as the UK and USA have seen similar declines in the number of students choosing to study mathematics, and are already implementing programs to reverse the situation.

“Everyone in maths education knows that we’re at a dangerous level,” said Professor Joshi. ”We have to act now and stop the rot if we’re to remain competitive with the rest of the world.” 

ENDS

For interviews or further comment, please contact:

· Prof. Peter Sullivan, AAMT President: 
phone 03 9905 5924, mobile 0417 377 378, email peter.sullivan@monash.edu

· Prof. Nalini Joshi, AustMS President: 
mobile 0402 008 859, email nalini.joshi@sydney.edu.au
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